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Friday 23rd June 2023 

 

Dear Parents,  

It’s a pleasure to introduce the newsletter this week. Thank you to all of you who have been along to sports 

day this week – which unusually was not disrupted by rain!  

Both the Reception and Key Stage 1 sports day and the Key Stage 2 sports day were a great success. A big 

thank you to Mrs Wynn as PE Lead for coordinating the events and to all the staff who enabled them to go 

ahead so well. The children had a lovely time. 

There are various other photos this week out on Twitter or on the school website – so do have a look. A big 

well done to 3G2 who won last week's battle against 3G1 in Times Table Rock Stars!  

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, 

Mark Davis 

Exec. Principal  

 

Voluntary contribution for school visits: 

I think there is a mis understanding about voluntary contributions for school visits and so I am sharing this 

to clarify and update you...  

When we send out the information for school visits (not including residentials), the contribution you make 

to the visit is voluntary across those going on the visit, it covers the cost of the visit – it doesn’t make a 

profit. Your child goes on the visit irrespective of how much you have paid. We are increasingly finding that 

parents are not making the voluntary contributions. School does not have the money to pay for educational 

visits for children – the funding is simply not there.  

We are acutely aware of the financial pressures that many of you are facing. There are various visits we 

were planning but haven’t proceeded with because they were either too expensive or the notice for them 

was too short. There are other visits that we have altered to reduce the cost.  

From September, we will set a deadline date for voluntary contributions of visits to be received that is 

before the date we can cancel the visit with the organisation that we are visiting and the coach company 

that we are using - I.e., enabling us to cancel without incurring charges. If we haven't received enough 

voluntary contributions, we won’t be able to allow the visit to carry on, as we don’t have the funding to 
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keep making up the difference for so many pupils and we will then cancel the visit and refund the 

contributions made.  

For those of you who have children who are eligible for Pupil Premium, LAC or PLAC or EHCPs; the funding 

your child receives doesn’t cover educational visits. Voluntary contributions still need to be made for your 

children.  

We are always happy to talk to parents who will have difficulty paying for visits and in those circumstances 

we can put in place a plan to pay over time. Please have a conversation with the school office about this.  

Many thanks, 

Mr Davis  

 

Year 6: 

Monday 3rd and Tuesday 4th July are secondary school transition days for many of our Year 6 pupils. The 

Year 6s who are still in school on those 2 days will be making a start on the legacy project, so please can 

they wear old clothes that they don’t mind getting paint on. Thank you.  

 

Year 6 Science: Light 

This week, year 6 have continued exploring their unit on light, with a particular focus on these questions… 

How are shadows formed? 

What shape are shadows? 

Does everything have a shadow? Are there any objects that do not cast a shadow? 

Can an object have more than one shadow? 

How does the shadow change when the distance between the object and the light source changes? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Legacy Project 
 

For Year 6’s legacy project this year, we are converting one of the old storage containers into an outdoor 

library. There are many materials and resources we will need, so we are asking if anyone has any of the 

following at home that they are willing to donate to our project: 

• Colourful paint that can be used on metal surfaces (and 

paintbrushes) 

• Cushions, beanbags etc. 

• Material that could be turned into bunting 

Please send any donations to the office by Friday 30th June. 

We are very grateful for your support. 

 

House points 

 

Wrekin 

1357 

Stiperstones 

1216 

Haughmond 

991 

Caer Caradoc 

1085 

 

Well done, Wrekin! 



 

Lunchtime WOWS! 

 

READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

Evie 5O1 

All of year 6 

James E 1R1 

Sienna RO1 

Evie 2R2 

Layla 6O2 

 

 

 

Sports News 

 

Jessica, Sophie and Lucy, from 2R2 all played in a girls under 13’s softball cricket tournament on Sunday for 

Allscott Cricket Club.  

They all played extremely well, even though they were the youngest team there. They have a few more 

tournaments coming up over the summer. Well done girls! 
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The Friends of St Peter’s Newsletter 

Thank you to all our parents who came along and supported our refreshments pop-up gazebo on both 

sports days!  We are incredibly grateful for every purchase that was made! 

Frozen Fridays are Back! 

 



Up and Coming Non-Uniform Dates 

 

Summer Fayre – 14th of July 2023 – We Really Need Your Help 

If you think you could lend a hand 
with set-up, take down, or manning a 

stall, then please get in touch. We 
love putting on the bigger events but 
there is a lot that goes into it.  We are 

always very grateful for any help 
offered to us, and we have such a 
laugh together.  Come and join in! 

To put on all the games and stalls we 
have planned, we require at least 20 

extra volunteers, and as many pairs of 
hands to set up and put away as 

possible.   

We still have some spaces available 
for outside stalls.  If you would like to 
take up a pitch, please contact us via 

our email or get in touch on our 
Facebook page. 

 

 



New Intake Days 

The Friends of St Peters will be in school for the new intake days.  Along with refreshments we will have 
our pre-loved uniform shop open for new and existing parents.  Come along and bag yourself all of your 
children’s uniform requirements for the next school year at a fraction of the high-street price whilst doing 
your bit for the environment. 

Bonkers Bouncing – 20th July 2023 

This will be a FREE event held during school hours for all the children to enjoy!  We will have a host of 
bouncy castles and assault courses on the school’s field.  Further details and permissions will be released 
imminently.  

Girls Gingham Summer Dresses 

If you have any gingham summer dresses, that you are going to throw away, due to damages or stains, 
please consider donating them to the Friends. 

Our lovely Roxanne has been busy making bows for bobbles and hair clips from dresses we have received 
that are not suitable for resale.  These will be available to purchase at our uniform sales during July. 

There is a photo on our Facebook page of her creation!   

Preloved Uniform 

Our preloved logo uniform is now available to buy online via our webpage. This includes jumpers, 
cardigans and as they become available, fleeces.  They are all £1 each, so grab yourself an absolute bargain 
and do a little bit for the environment too! 

All the uniform that is donated to us is freshly laundered, sorted, old name labels removed and neatly 
folded ready for resale. 

If you have any unwanted uniform, that’s still, in good condition, we would love to take it off your hands.  
They can be left in the grey boxes next to the school office. 

Please sign up to our PTA-Events Website and follow our Facebook page. 

If you haven’t already, please register on our website. 
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/friendsofstpetersbratton/ 
 
Please follow our Facebook page for updates on our events. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/661860548200181/?ref=share_group_link 
 
We thank you all for your continued support! 

The Friends of St Peter’s  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Friday 16th June Summer Holiday Club – bookings open 

Monday 26th June Reception Squirrel School 

Friday 30th June Non-Uniform Day in exchange for tombola prizes – 
Friends event 

Friday 30th June Year 1 Squirrel School 

Monday 3rd July Reception Squirrel School 

Tuesday 4th July Year 1 visit to Lichfield Cathedral  

Tuesday 4th July Reception 2023 new pupil induction morning 

Thursday 6th July Reception 2023 new pupil induction morning 

Monday 10th July Reception Squirrel School 

Friday 14th July Summer Holiday Club – bookings close 

Friday 14th July Summer fete – Friends event 

Monday 17th July Reception Squirrel School 

Tuesday 18th July Year 6 visit to Think Tank Birmingham  

Wednesday 19th July Year 6 Leavers Service St Peter’s Church Wrockwardine 
2pm  

Thursday 20th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly in school 2pm  

Thursday 20th July ‘Bonkers, Bouncing, Give Back’ Free event – Friends 
event 

Monday 24th July PD Day 

Tuesday 25th July PD Day 

Wednesday 26th July Summer holidays 


